

Waldron's WMCCL Committee  
Monday 17<sup>th</sup> June 2013

Present

David Miller  
David Mellor  
David Garrett  
Gordon Siers  
John Potts  
Sally Potts  
Dave Feiven  
Matt Harris  
Mick Davies  
Keith Evans

1/ Apologies  
Gary Rowing Parker

2/ Minutes of last meeting agreed by all

3/ Treasurer Report  
No change since last meeting.

4/ Secretary Report  
Nothing to report

4/ Next Seasons Dates  
17<sup>th</sup> November Beaumont Leys, Leicester  
24<sup>th</sup> November Top Barn

The Mallory event has not been confirmed by the organizer so has been deleted from the series

5/ Website  
DF/KE to explore options available on the BC website platform for a WMCCL website  
The plan is to have a new site available by end June(or revitalize the existing one)

6/ League Registration 2013/14  
On line registration is no open on the BC website until midnight on 31<sup>st</sup> August

7/ Electronic Timing  
Mick Davies explained that he is preparing to launch a timing business and would like to be considered for the league timing service. The cost would be nominally £2 per rider and would include the full results service on the day and league tables etc.  
It was suggested that a test event be organized ASAP to demonstrate capability. (14<sup>th</sup> July at Sundorne event possibly?)  
In the meantime Black sheep are still keen to undertake the service for next season.

Either way it's important that we award this contract ASAP to ensure we have a results solution in place for next season.

8/ PA System & Commentator

The mic was deemed faulty and has gone back to the supplier for repair/replacement.

After discussion it was agreed Adrian can use the PA System for events outside the league at a nominal fee of £30 per day

9/ DAG spoke to Adrian Witt this week and he is happy with last season and plans for the coming season.

AOB

Clarification was sought on the £3 non registered surcharge. It was agreed this only applies to Juniors and above (i.e. excludes Youths and U12's)

KE advised that his league event at Top Barn will allow "online entry's" in advance of the event. Normal entry on the day will still be available.

Race Numbers – GS confirmed that there are still some race numbers to come in from last season and there may be replacements required but generally we are well covered.

Belgium Trip – DMe to look at potential dates for a racing w/e in Belgium.

DMi advised that a company had approached him asking if they can demonstrate bike cleaning products at one of the events. It was suggested that an approach be made to an event organizer in the first instance.

KE raised the question of cyclo cross commissaries and whether we had any interested parties who want to qualify as commissaries this coming season. It was proposed to put a notice on the website and measure interest.

Next Meeting – 7pm on Monday 29<sup>th</sup> July @ Friary School & Sports College, Eastern Ave, Lichfield, WS13 7EW